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Board of Directors’ Message

Purpose ~ Respect ~ Organization ~ Unity ~ Determination

This  Month’s meeting thursday APril 22, 2010 at 7:30 PM

Dear Members,
				  
Let us begin with just a few thoughts about the Thirty-fifth Anniversary and Reunion on the 
6th of  March. GRAND, no. BRILLIANT yes. We are sure all who attended this event went 
away with positive feelings about the Center. All who spoke reminded us about the importance 
of  our Center to the Irish community and the importance of  continuing the legacy of  those 
who have gone and have done so much for us all. The entertainment was Irish.  When the band 
put down their instruments and turned out the lights, we all felt “What a night.” Many thanks 
to all who helped to put this event on, you‘re indispensable to this Center.

A special thanks to the committee that put on the Fund Raiser on the 7th. Through your hard 
work, the day was great fun and more importantly a financial success.  We haven’t seen so many 
children bouncing in the parking lot in a long time.  All of  you who attended this function must 
be thanked for making this day. Thanks to all who donated to this event, your time and your 
products.  The Irish Center is most thankful  for all of  your generosity. 

On St. Patrick’s Day, our center was the place to be. From morning to night, and did we 
celebrate! 

Last month our President and Treasurer met with members of  the Irish Cultural Center of  
California and came away with a very positive feeling concerning our two organizations.  The 
ICCC will be running major events here at the Center and as well as maintaining the music on 
Saturday nights. The ICCC will be reimbursing the UICC for the use of  the building and for 
other expenses incurred during these events.  There will be more information on this arrange-
ment in the near future. 

Come to the Center, have dinner and enjoy it. 

Sincerely,
UICC Board of  Directors



						thethe

Silver Gaels

The March 18, Thursday Night Dinner was enjoyed by all. Thank you to all who contributed to our raffle: Bill Luqué, Heather 
Johnston, Alice & Jim Mayo, Agnes Fee, Marie Gavney, Rita McEvoy, Pat D’Arcy, Josie Rivera, Barbara O’Brien, Ann Young, 
Blanche Raven, Luke Philpott, Dorothy & John Sorensen, Gerry McCarthy, Laura Busby, Mitzi & Harvey Patrick Samson, Pat 
Quinn, Jack Curtin, Gertrude Kyne, DonnaJean McCarthy, Patricia O’Connor. April 15 is the next Thursday Night Dinner. 
No-host cocktails start at 5:30 pm and dinner will be served at 6:00 pm. The price is $20.00 per person.  Dinner includes 
soup or salad, your choice of  Baked Ham or Cod, dessert and coffee or tea. The tax and tip is included in the price. Please 
make your reservations early with Josephine Healy at 415/681-8385 or Eileen O’Sullivan 415/681-2987.  Reservations close 
on Sunday, April 11.  Happy Easter to all!

 — Anne Quilter and Molly Fitzpatrick, Co-Chairpersons

Thursday night dinner club

ladies auxiliary

We enjoyed a beautiful day on our River Rock Casino trip. I am inquiring into a trip to Hopland Casino in mid-June. 
Information will be in the May bulletin.  Our next luncheon is Friday, April 9 at 12:30pm. Reservations appreciated. Please 
call the UICC 415/661-2700.

— Anne Quilter

The Corned Beef  Dinner on Saturday, March 13 was very successful. Over 400 dinners were served many thanks to Molly 
Fitzpatrick, Phyllis O’Connor, Kathy Breen, Maureen Hickey, Alice & Jim Mayo, Noreen Corry, Anne Doherty, Lido Price 
and Kathleen Fitzgerald for a job well done. And thank you to Josephine Healy and Anne Quilter for collecting the money at 
the door. 
Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, April 13 at 6pm. We look forward to welcoming more ladies to our meetings and join 
in our activities. Happy Easter!

— Anne Quilter, President

	
William Burke       	 Nancy McGarvey*	 32/50 Club		  Mary Murphy
32/50 Club		  32/50 Club		  32/50 Club		  32/50 Club					   
Jack McDonagh		  Anna O’Connor		  Ladies Auxiliary UICC	 32/50 Club					   
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32/50 club
The 32/50 Drawing held on February 25, 2010  

The winning combination was Minnesota & Cork held by Karen Fitzgerald who will receive $550.

Congratulations to all the $100 winners! 
* Received an additional $50 for being present.

If  you would like more information about the 32/50 Club please leave a message for the 32/50 Committee at (415) 661- 2700, ext. 305.

DEADLINE for May BULLETIN is April 15
Please call the UICC with questions at 415/661-2700.If you have a specific question contact Adrienne Verreos at 

Falcon Associates Inc. • tel:  415/468-4130 • fax:  415/468-3549 • email:  falconassoc@earthlink.net

The Columban Fathers and the Dinner Raffle Committee 
would like to thank all those who supported our fundraiser on Sunday, February 28.

Raffle Winners  1st Prize - Kevin Molloy   2nd Prize - Mary O’Sullivan   3rd Prize - Jack O’Shea
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April 4, SUNdayAPril CALENDAR Music at the Bar

April 1, THursday

• KRB Luncheon  
  Call Rita McEvoy 415/563-4320

April 2, FRIday ~  THE CENTER IS CLOSED

 April 4, SUNday

• Easter Sunday Brunch

April 8, THURsday

• Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30pm - 9:30pm
  For info call Josephine Brogan  415/681-4803

APRIL 10, saturday

• Turriseaburnea Fashion Show ~ 11am
  For reservations call Bridie O’Boyle 415/681-9071

• Study Group on The Ancient Mysteries of  Ireland
  2:00pm - 4:00pm ~ UICC Board Room
  Everyone welcome. For information call Jo Coffey
  415/585-6506 or email: coffey.jo@gmail.com

• ICCC Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Program & 
  The Patrick J. Dowling Library Dinner
  For reservations call Jim Horan 415/661-7671

APRIL 15, Thursday 

• Thursday Night Dinner ~ 6pm
  No-host cocktails 5:30pm and dinner 6pm
  Reservations required.  Call Josephine Healy 415/681-8385 
  or Eileen O’Sullivan 415/681-2987

• Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30pm - 9:30pm
   For info call Josephine Brogan  415/681-4803 

April 16, FRIday

• Ulster Dinner Dance ~ See Ad
  
April 18, SUNday

• 32/50 Annual Drawing & Luncheon
For info call Bill Luqué  415/552-9620

• Children’s Ceili ~ 4 to 6 pm 
Comhaltas Members are FREE and Non Comhaltas 
Members are $5 per child and $10 for two or more children. 
Call Josephine Brogan at 415-681-4803 
or josephinebrogan@yahoo.com.

APril 22, THURsday

• GENERAL MEETING ~ 7:30pm

• Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30pm - 9:30pm
  For info call Josephine Brogan  415/681-4803

Shades of  Green

Michael Foley 

Comhaltas Traditional Irish Music

Pat Hamilton

   Saturday   3   

  Saturday 10

Saturday 17

Saturday 24

In APRIl

APril 29, THURsday

• Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30pm - 9:30pm
  For info call Josephine Brogan  415/681-4803

April 30, FRIday

• Irish Literary & Historical Society Meeting ~ 7:30pm
Maid as Muse: How servants changed Emily Dickinson’s Life & Language         
San Francisco writer Aife Murray will discuss the intmate
story of  American poet Emily Dickinson and her Irish 
immigrant servants, Margaret Maher and Tom Kelley
For more info call 650/235-6862 or visit www.ilhssf.org

Mary Robinson, former President of Ireland 

As part of  Stanford University’s presidential lecture se-
ries, first woman president of  Ireland (1990-1997) and 
former United Nations High Commissioner for Human 
Rights, Mary Robinson, will be visiting on Monday, 
April 12, 2010 at 7pm. President Robinson will be de-
livering a paper entitled: “Human Rights Strategies in 
the 21st Century.” 

More information 
http://prelectur.stanford.edu/lecturers/robinson/ 

Stanford University Cubberley Auditorium
485 Lasuen MallStanford, CA 94305

 Free & Open To Public

  Friday 
Family Night 

APRIL 9
 

in the Dining Room at the UICC
Special Menu pricing

Call for reservations 415-661-2700



MEMBERSHIP CORNER
uicc_membership@yahoo.com

A Blessed and Happy Easter to you and yours!!

Welcome to NEW Members:   Eileen Byrne, Lynne Dempsey

Welcome to TRANSFER Members:   Patricia Hayes, Sandra Hockman, Jenna Lapuyade, Lauren 
Lapuyade, Daniel Mahoney, Caroline Maguire, Lisa O’Neill-Dillon

Heartfelt condolences to the Families of:  Joseph Casey, Elizabeth Driscoll, Edward Kelly, 
Margaret (Peggy) Kenneally, Elizabeth O’Connor, William (Bill) Savage    Rest in Peace

In reverence, respect and privacy to long-term illness and/or terminal members and their families, no 
mention will be printed in this section unless submitted by immediate family members.

Happy 100th Birthday to Ellen Murphy, wishing many more happy years.  

Fr Walter M. McMahon wrote to say he’s with the diocese of San Jose, Church of the Transfiguration.

He says, “I put up the cash to Owen Brady (d. ’76) --who was a great salesman—before the building was 
constructed.  Happy Easter to everyone.”

The Hanratty girls (Rita, Diane, Arlene) wrote sending their best to everyone.  Rita & Paul Dodge are

living in beautiful New Mexico and Diane is living in Illinois.  And Arlene writes, “I no longer live in the 
United States, but in Ireland! 15 years ago I came here to study at Trinity College and fell in love with the 
country and soon after a wonderful Irish man!  Sadly my parents are deceased (Thomas & Muriel) and did 
not get to see their daughter marry an Irishman, but I know they are looking down on me!”

Spotlight on Volunteers
The men are regularly seen working and maintaining the building, the UICC Building Committee:   Gerry
Cassidy, Martin Falvey, Martin Howard and John Manning. John recently had shoulder surgery --
best wishes for a speedy recovery.  

Thanks for the hours and years of tireless dedication.  

**MEMBERSHIP Files**
Forward your e-mail address to receive bi-weekly updates of UICC events and activities.

It’s important that your individual Membership file is accurate and current.  Send ‘Change 
of Address’ (via e-mail address below OR mail to UICC) to keep your file current.  Thanks to 
everyone that forwarded updates.  

**Send/share Member news items to the attention of MEMBERSHIP at UICC or e-mail news to MEMBERSHIP e-mail  
uicc_membership@yahoo.com



ULSTER SOCIAL CLUB
33rd Annual Dinner Dance ~ April 16, 2010

President Gerry Cassidy invites you to 
Enjoy a Night of Socializing!!
United Irish Cutural Center
 2700-45th Avenue, San Francisco

No-Host Cocktails 7 pm  ~  Dinner  8 pm
Prime Rib or Salmon
$65 per person Reservations by April 9

Marie Gavney 415/731-0787
Gerry Cassidy 415/665-0689

Agnes Fee 415/661-2819 Music ~ Kevin Roche

San Francisco Bay Area 
Law Enforcement 
Emerald Society

11th Annual Awards Dinner Dance
Honoring

and 

May 14, 2010
United Irish Cultural Center

Cocktail Hour 6pm - 7pm
Dinner 7 pm

$75 per person/$700 per table              Contact  Jennifer Dickson 415/742-4837

Sgt. John Hallisy
S.f. Police Department

as  Officer of the Year

Paul Cummins
as  Citizen of the Year



Reservation form:

Name: _________________________________________________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________________________________________________

Phone Number: _______________________________________________________________________

Number of Guests: ____________     x   $25   =   $ ____________

Lamb Shank: ___________		  Stuffed Avocado: ___________

For Tickets send check to:     Peggy McDonald - 32/50 Club
							           2700 - 45th Avenue
							           San Francisco, CA 94116

You will not receive a ticket. You will be checked in on arrival.

The annual drawing will be held at a luncheon on Sunday, April 18, 2010 
@1:00pm in the St. Patrick’s Room.Doors open at 12:30 pm. The final drawing of 
2009 and the first drawing for 2010 will be held. A total of $4,800.00 in prize 
money will be awarded for each drawing at the luncheon. You do not need to 
be present to win.

The price of the luncheon is $25.00 per person
~ Menu ~

Choice of : Lamb Shank or Avocado Stuffed Shrimp
Wine & Dessert

All reservations must be received no later than April 14, 2010.
For more information please call Bill Luqué @ 415.552.9620

No reserved seating      No tickets sold at the door

Feeling Lucky?
It is time for the 2010  32/50 Club Luncheon



• Honest
   • Aggressive
      • Dependable

473 Jackson Street
San Francisco, CA 94111

fax: (415) 395-9206

Terence A Redmond
Attorney at Law

A  Native San Franciscan 
Serving San Franciscans for 32 years

PerSonAl inJury

ProFeSSionAl negligenCe

FAmily lAw

CriminAl DeFenSe

immigrATion lAw

Financing is available - call now

(415) 395-9000

Please contact our Pre-Planning Department for
your FREE Personal Planning Guide

Duggan’s Serra Mortuary, Daly City             FD1098

415/587-4500      650/756-4500
 Driscoll’s Valencia St. Serra Mortuary, SF     FD1665

415/970-8801
Sullivan’s Funeral Home & Cremation Svcs   FD 228

415/621-4567
www.duggansserra.com

“Our Family Serving Yours”

My Funeral, My Cremation, My Way ®

Traditional & Cremation Services

q

Celebrations of Life

Brennan & Associates
Insurance Brokers

License No. 0649629

Thomas J. Brennan
Business Insurance Specialists

800-826-5550

 2200 Powell Street, Suite 1225
Emeryville, CA 94608

Law Offices of 

Jack Riordan
Kerry Riordan Sykes*
Maureen S. McFadden

*Certified Specialist in Estate Planning, Trust & Probate Law 
by the State Bar of California Board of Legal Specialization

377 West Portal Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94127
(415) 661-9050

Free Initial Consultation

Saturday, May 1 
Annual Rose of Tralee Selection / Dinner Dance 

Sunday, May 9 
Mothers Day Brunch

Friday, May 14 
Emerald Society Dinner Dance

Saturday, May 15 
Afternoon Tea 2pm-4pm

Upcoming Events.............
Saturday, June 12 

IIPC Celtic Voices Concert 

Sunday, June 20 
Father’s Day Brunch

Coming in September!!
The Furey Brothers and Davey Arthur

 
will be making an appearance 

at the United Irish Cultural Center! 



Roxie Market & Deli
ex Shanahans market

500 Kirkham Street & 9th Avenue
PHONE (415) 731-0982  FAX (415) 731-3043

John Campbell Baked Goods  Daily

Potato bread — Batch Bread — Brown bread

Scones — Meat & Chicken Pastries — Sausage Rolls 

Winston Bacon, sausage and Boiling Bacon

Galtee — Donnelly — Shannon

Irish Bacon & Sausages & Puddings

Irish Gold butter & spread

Cadbury — Nestlé — Mars — Irish Candies & Sweets

Erin’s — Knorr — Colemans — Irish Soups & Mixes

Heinz — Batchelors —Mortons

Irish Beans & Peas

Barry’s — Lyons — Twinings — Irish Teas

Jacobs — Burtons — McVities

Irish Cookies & Biscuits

Magners — Strongbow — Guinness

Irish Ciders & Ales

Many More Irish Product Brands

Oatfields — Birds — Ambrosia — Weetabix —McDonnell’s — McCann’s 

  Odlum’s — Chef’s —Borland’s — HP — YR — Bisto —  Club  —  Lucozade 

Cidona ~ Lilt — Fanta — Uncle Ben’s — Duerr’s — Fruitfield

Hunky Dory’s —  King’s — Golden Wonder  — Tayto’s — Walker’s — KP

YOUR IRISH FOOD HEADQUARTERS in the SUNSET

Irish Breakfast served 7 days a week from 7am to 1pm
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Explore Ireland and Irish America 
at the Patrick J. Dowling Library 

The First All-Irish Library in the U. S. 
Wendy King, Librarian

Library Hours: Thursday, Friday and Saturday 1:30 – 4:30 p.m.
Website:  www.icccsf.org   and   www.irishcentersf.org • Phone: (415) 661-2798 • E-mail: library@irishcentersf.org

It is advised to e-mail or call before coming as the library is sometimes unexpectedly closed.

The library will be closed on Good Friday, April 2.

LIBRARY’s 35th Anniversary

“The crown jewel of the United Irish Cultural Center is the library.”

So wrote John Riordan, former Executive Council member of the Irish Historical Society and past president of 
the San Francisco Community College Board in his introduction to library founder Patrick J. Dowling’s second 
book Irish Californians: Historic, Benevolent, Romantic. Since opening on April 5, 1975, the library has been 
connecting people to Irish and Irish American history and culture. Scholars, students and those with inquisitive 
minds, including some with no Irish roots, come to this unique library, seeking information about Ireland, as well 
as exploring and discovering new things about the Irish and Irish Americans. 

Libraries are nothing new to the Irish. From the sixth to the ninth centuries, schools and monasteries established 
these great institutions of knowledge in Ireland. Irish universities were famous throughout Europe for learning. The 
Irish word for library was Tech-screptra, or house of manuscripts, which were records of ancient learning. The 
monastery at Clonmacnoise had a well-furnished library of manuscripts in Irish, Latin and Greek. Books in these 
Irish libraries were not stored on shelves as they are today. They were put in leather satchels and hung on racks 
around the walls. Each satchel contained one or more manuscript volumes and was labeled on the outside. 
In Ireland, manuscripts were greatly valued and elaborately decorated. In large libraries, there was a special 
bookkeeper, or librarian, known as leabhar coimedach.

The Patrick J. Dowling Library, the first all-Irish library in the United States, continues this Irish tradition of valuing 
and collecting books and fostering education. Some rare and hard to find materials are in its collection. 
Although some materials can also be found at other great university libraries, in some cases it is the only library 
for hundreds or thousands of miles that has a particular book. The library has also inspired other Irish cultural 
centers throughout the U.S. to open their own all-Irish library. 

Libraries are the cornerstones of great civilizations. Today, as budget cuts are forcing public, school and college 
libraries to cut back hours and services, the Patrick J. Dowling Library rises to the occasion by assisting students 
and the general public in their search for knowledge about the Irish and Irish Americans. 

Patrick J. Dowling had a magnificent vision. Not only is the Irish American community in the Bay Area very 
fortunate to have such a great treasure trove of Irish and Irish American history and culture, so are San Francisco 
and California. 

LIBRARY’S 35TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION

Celebrate the event at a dinner to be held at the UICC, Saturday, April 10, which benefits the library and the 
Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Program and honors Kathleen Dowling McDonough. No host cocktails at 6:00 p.m., 
dinner at 7:00 p.m. $75.00 per person. Reservation form available in the library or the UICC’s bulletin http://www.
irishcentersf.org/newsletters/uicc_newsletter.pdf. Deadline is April 2. For more information, please contact Jim 
Horan at (415) 661-7671. 
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United Irish Cultural Center, Inc.

2700 45th Avenue
San Francisco, CA 94116-2696

This Month’s Meeting 
Thursday, April 22 at 7:30 PM

United Irish Cultural Center

Come and Enjoy 
Our Annual Easter Sunday 

 Champagne Brunch 

10am-2pm

Adults: $25* 
Children 5-12: $12.00* 

Reservations 415-661-2700 
*does not include tax or gratuity 


